

Oifig Cheannasaí na nEastá · Patrick Duns, Sráid na Canálach Móire Íochtarach BÁC 2 Teil: 057-9359964

> Office of Head of Estates Sir Patrick Duns, Lower Grand Canal St., Dublin 2 Tel: 057-9359964

Mr. Michael Moynihan TD, Dail Eireann, Leinster House, Kildare Street Dublin 2

7<sup>th</sup> March 2019

PQ 8925/19 \* To ask the Minister for Health the status of the refurbishment of Kanturk Community Hospital; if the increased expenditure on the new children's hospital will have an effect on the timeframe for the project; and if he will make a statement on the matter. -Michael Moynihan

Dear Deputy Moynihan,

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above Parliamentary Question which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.

The project scheme design layout for the refurbishment of Kanturk Community Hospital has been completed and approved by the service. The design team appointed to the project are currently working to progress a planning application for the development. Progress will be subject to funding and the prioritisation of capital projects. The HSE Capital Plan for 2019 is currently being finalised and will be submitted to the Minister for Health for consideration and approval.

Yours sincerely,

Jim/Curran Head of Estates

